ROAD COMMISSIONER’S REPORT

JULY 2012


A winter without a lot of snow cover and a March thaw led to major trouble on camp roads and the Young Road was no exception. Frost came out early and sections of the road turned to deep mud making it barely passable to many of our vehicles. 
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A lot of improvement has gone on since then both with the paid services of a road repair vendor and with a lot of volunteer hours leading to the road conditions we see today.[image: image2.jpg]



Robin Tobey was hired to repair the section pictured and he also worked on two other areas that needed attention, while maintaining a cap on our expenditures. In addition a full load of gravel was dumped in March on the bend between John Finnegan and Ron Uecker which was nothing but muddy soup.
But it is thanks to our volunteers that we have moved forward and we need to recognize their efforts. Greg Trask spent a week pushing the wet mud off the sides of the road with his heavy equipment so all residents could pass the road safely;  we held a chipping bee where many residents showed up to help out including  Rich Kowalczyk, Ken Black, Jim Murphy, Dick and Betty Harvey, Ron Uecker, John Finnegan, Pat Williams, Bob and Carol MacDougall, Dean and Debbie Smiley, Tim Wing, Tom Deschaine, Tom Renckens and Mike Webb;  John Poor graded the road twice and dared to give me a lesson driving the grader; Dick, Dean (with his Kubota), Lester, John, Jim Murphy and his son Ben and myself  have been working on filling potholes since late May ( the rain has not helped ); and I have been working on trimming back the high growth on the sides of the road. We cannot forget Tim Ellis and his work to keep the grass trimmed and hostas growing. Thanks to all!
Three truckloads of 1 inch gravel used in our repairs at $14-$15 / yard and Tobey’s cost of $4,630.00 has exhausted our current funds and there are three major areas that still need attention. The blocked culvert at pole # 4, about 100 feet of road on the first curve coming in, and another 100 feet at the bend between John and Nancy Finnegan and Ron and MJ Uecker. A culvert replacement can run about $1,500.00 and to do about 100 feet of road can run about $3,000.00. We can and will address these areas as soon as additional funds become available.
Bob MacDougall

Road Commissioner, Young Road
